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WARWICK DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
Minutes of the meeting of Warwick District Council held at Shire Hall, Warwick, on 

Wednesday 21 February 2024, at 6.00pm. 
 
PRESENT: Councillor Syson (Chairman); Councillors Aizlewood, Armstrong, Barton, 

Billiald, Boad, Browne, Chilvers, Collins, Cron, Davison, K Dickson, R 
Dickson, Dray, Gorman, Hales, D Harrison, J Harrison, King, Kohler, 

Luckhurst, Margrave, Matecki, Milton, Noonan, Payne, Phillips, Redford, 
Roberts, Rosu, Russell, Sinnott, Sullivan, Tangri, Williams, C Wightman, P 
Wightman and Yellapragada. 

 
74. Apologies for Absence 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Day, Falp, B Gifford, C 
Gifford, Hunt and Kennedy.  

 
75. Declarations of Interest 

 
There were no declarations of interest made. 
 

76. Minutes 
 

The minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 January 2024 were taken as read 
and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

 

77. Communications & Announcements 
 

The Chairman shared a hand-drawn picture of the Royal Leamington Spa Town 
Hall that she had been presented. It had been drawn by a 14-year-old Ukrainian 

girl who had settled in the District following the conflict in her own country. 
 

The Chairman stated that Councillor C Gifford was currently unwell and wished her 

the best on behalf of the whole of the Council.  
 

The Chairman informed Council of the sad passing of former Councillor Joy Evans, 
who had been Chairman of the Council in 1996-1997 and Councillor Val Davis who 
was Chairman for 1989-1990.  

 
The Chairman offered congratulations to Councillors Margrave and Tangri for being 

nominated by the Cabinet to become Chairman and Vice-Chairman for the next 
municipal year.  
 

The Chairman informed Council that the Director of Public Health would be 
presenting a report to Council at the next meeting on 20 March 2024.  

 
The Chairman offered thanks to Members who attended the pantomime and their 
donations totalling £9,500 for One World Link.  

 
The Chairman informed the Council that there would be no business to consider 

under Item 5 - Petitions or Item 6 - Notices of Motion. 
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78. Leader and Portfolio Holders’ Statements 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Arts and Economy, Councillor Billiald, informed Council 
that: 

 
(1)  There had been recent flooding at the Pump Rooms Gallery. Councillor 

Billiald confirmed the Pump Rooms Gallery had opened and thanked the 
Arts Team for working above and beyond expectation, to preserve the art 
works. 

(2)  The Open 24 exhibition had high daily visiting figures and over 100 people 
attended the preview night.  

(3) The pantomime, Jack and The Beanstalk, was a huge success with 48 
performances in total. The previous box office record from 2022/23 for sale 
of Pantomime tickets was broken, and sales of food, drinks and 

merchandise were also strong.  
(4) A second round of funding had been identified for the Town Hall project, 

which should see works start shortly. 
(5) The festivities outside of the Town Hall towards the end of the year were 

expected to go ahead as usual.  

(6) The annual symposium for Warwick District’s creative community took place 
at the Royal Spa Centre on 15 February 2024.  

(7) Repair work to the Pump Rooms roof was expected to start in June 2024.  
 

The Portfolio Holder for Housing & Assets, Councillor P Wightman, informed 

Council that:  
 

(1) The Compliance Program Board met on 14 February 2024; the regulator 
had decided not to make any regulatory finding against the District Council 
at this stage. Steady consistent progress had been made, and the Council 

was still in communication with the regulator to understand what the 
expectations were going forward. An Asset Compliance meeting was 

scheduled for 26 February 2024 to scrutinise the progress that had been 
made.  

(2) A new Fire Safety Lead had been recruited and would start 4 March 2024.  

(3) The Income Recovery Team had been shortlisted for the Local Government 
Chronical innovations award. Arrears rose to nearly £1.4 million during the 

Covid pandemic but since then, the team had introduced a new monitoring 
system for the recovery of arrears and had managed to bring arrears down 
to the lowest they had ever been.  

(4) The Severe Weather Emergency Protocol had been activated in January, 
and the Council was able to provide emergency accommodation to 22 

homeless customers.  
(5) The Private Sector Housing Team was able to obtain the District Council’s 

first ever banning order, which took effect 19 December 2023 for three 
years against a landlord known to sublet properties within Royal 
Leamington Spa. This provided an example that the District Council would 

not tolerate blatant disregard for tenants in the district.  
 

The Portfolio Holder for Place, Councillor King, informed Council that officers were 
looking into glazing within listed buildings, with a view of increasing flexibility for 
homeowners’ alternative approaches where possible. There had been a briefing for 

all Councillors on the draft University of Warwick SPD (Supplementary Planning 
Documents).  

 
The Portfolio Holder for Communities and Leisure, Councillor Sinnott, informed 
Council that: 
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(1) the WDC Safe Space initiative had just completed its first quarter. Royal 

Leamington Spa Town Centre had the busiest and most diverse nighttime 
economy in Warwickshire. The highest number of reported serious violence 

incidents in the district and the second most reported area of violence 
against women and anti-social behaviour occurred within the Town Centre. 

The team had dealt with issues such as domestic abuse, sexual harassment 
and mental health issues. Two thirds of visitors to the safe space were 
under the age of 25 and two thirds of visitors were female. Councillor 

Sinnott thanked the Community safety team for all the hard work.  
(2) The issue of flies in the Whitnash area persisted, however, WDC was 

working to resolve this within its powers.  
(3) The official Castle Farm opening was scheduled for Saturday 24 February 

2024. 

 
Councillor Davison, Leader of the Council and Portfolio Holder for Strategic 

Leadership, informed Members that the Council had approved £22 million for the 
construction of Abbey Fields Pools. Signing of the contracts was yet to happen, but 
the construction would lead to two pools with accessible provision. The estimated 

completion date for this work was summer 2026. Councillor Davison thanked the 
Sports Programme Manager for their and their team’s ongoing work navigating the 

complexities and briefing the relevant Members.  
 
79. Questions to the Leader of the Council & Portfolio Holders 

 
Councillor Payne asked the Portfolio Holder for Resources and Portfolio Holders for 

Arts & Economy if WDC could quantify by how much unemployment had risen, if 
not in this budget, the budget that would be set for 2025/26, and what WDC could 
do to help with this and help small businesses to prevent empty retail units in the 

District.  
 

In response, Councillor Chilvers agreed that a data led approach was important and 
some of this was covered within the business rates volatility reserve. Councillor 
Billiald added that she was working closely with BID to count the number of vacant 

units, and looking at what could be done to entice businesses into the District.  
 

Councillor Boad asked if the Portfolio Holder for Housing & Assets could provide a 
response to the questions he asked at the last Council meeting, which he had 
followed up in email as requested.  

 
In response, Councillor P Wightman, Portfolio Holder for Housing and Assets, 

apologised for the oversight and stated he would ensure an immediate response to 
these. A response was provided to all Councillors to this question after the meeting 

by Councillor P Wightman and is set out at Appendix 1 to the minutes. 
 
Councillor Phillips asked the Portfolio Holder for Neighbourhood when the next 

scheduled clean-up of the litter on the A46 would take place.  
 

In response, Councillor Roberts, confirmed the next cleanse of the area would start 
in March 2024.  
 

Councillor Phillips asked the Leader if the surplus trees from HS2, that had been 
offered to the local community, could be used as part of the trees which had been 

earmarked in the budget instead of seeing these saplings be destroyed.  
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Councillor Davison responded that he would look into this and get back to 
Councillor Phillips. He explained he was aware that the saplings were sourced from 

Norfolk, so the suitability would have to be looked at as they might not be native to 
this climate. Councillor Chilvers then added that part of the budget proposals, the 

Climate Change Action Plan included expanding WDC’s Green Spaces team, 
particularly around the biodiversity work to increase capacity in areas like this.  

 
Councillor K Dickson asked the Portfolio Holder for Communities and Leisure what 
the plans were for the play area at Castle Farm as it had been branded unusable by 

residents following both the wet weather and construction traffic. 
 

In response, Councillor Sinnott confirmed that the adverse weather had caused 
delays to the progress of the play area, and removal of site hoardings, once the soil 
had dried out work could be completed. Councillor Roberts added that the Castle 

Farm play equipment was due to be upgraded in 2024/25. 
 

Councillor R Dickson asked the Portfolio Holder for Arts & Economy following last 
week's Spark:Ignite 2024 event, how members of the Cabinet would engage with 
the local business community by taking part in the regular CW Champions events 

organised by CW Growth Hub.  
 

Councillor Billiald explained that the Coventry and Warwickshire growth hub were 
champions at supporting local businesses. One of their three subsidiaries they had 
created was Coventry and Warwickshire Champions, which was an alliance of 

businesses, alumni and organisations connected to Coventry and Warwickshire. It 
had formed a powerful network that was regularly informed about what was 

happening in the area. It was an opportunity to network, engage, learn and support 
one another. Their last meeting welcomed over 200 people. Councillor Billiald 
recommended all Members should attend at least one event. The events were held 

every Wednesday 7.30am – 9.30am, tickets were available via Eventbrite.  
 

Councillor R Dickson asked the Leader if in the past six months the T-3 service 
standard on the Elephant & Bear train line between Royal Leamington Spa and 
Nuneaton via Kenilworth and Coventry had not exceeded 90%, what action had he 

taken with West Midlands Railways, the County Council and Coventry City Council 
to improve the service. 

 
In response, Councillor Davison, stated he shared the frustration. It was 
challenging for WDC as it was not the transport authority and he gathered 

Warwickshire County Council had little influence over rail companies. West Midlands 
Combined Authority (WMCA) had more influence over rail authorities; however, this 

was at a strategic level.  
 

Councillor R Dickson asked the Portfolio Holder for Communities and Leisure what 
the Cabinet would be doing with Everyone Active and with local medical centres to 
speed up access to the Fitter Futures programme at the new multi-million-pound 

Castle Farm Leisure Centre. 
 

In response, Councillor Sinnott explained that to get the service up and running at 
Castle Farm, it would require colleagues to hold the relevant qualifications, install 
and set up additional systems and register as a provider, all of which would take 

some time. The intention would be to introduce this; however, a date had not yet 
been set for this as the site development was still in the early stages.  

 
Councillor Matecki asked the Portfolio Holder for Resources if he recalled his 
question from the 15 November 2023 Council meeting in which he had asked if he 
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could say who was contacted at Warwickshire County Council (WCC) to discuss car 
parking charges, which as stated at the Budget Review Group, “Did not come to 

fruition”. The response received was recorded as Councillor Chilvers had been in 
touch with officers at WCC. At the next Council meeting, on 10 January 2024, 

Councillor Matecki had asked if Councillor Chilvers would like to revise the original 
statement he had made to Council following information that only two emails were 

exchanged from County to District regarding this. Councillor Matecki therefore 
asked, Councillor Chilvers to explain to the chamber who had done what and to 
whom. 

 
In response, Councillor Chilvers explained that he had tried to facilitate discussions 

with officers both at the County Council and the District Council. Councillor Chilvers 
had previously apologised for not approaching Councillor Matecki as the Portfolio 
Holder at WCC and therefore had nothing further to add. He further confirmed he 

would check exactly who was spoken to regarding this. 
 

80. Public & Press 
 
The Chairman proposed and it was seconded by Councillor Davison that the 

Council move into Confidential Session to enable a confidential update on the 
signing of the contract for Abbey Fields from the Leader.   

 
Resolved that under Section 100A of the Local 
Government Act 1972 that the public and press be 

excluded from the meeting for the following item by 
reason of the likely disclosure of exempt information 

within paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A of the Local 
Government Act 1972, following the Local Government 
(Access to Information) (Variation) Order 2006. 

  
 

81. Confidential Leader Statement – Abbey Feilds 
 
Councillor Davison informed Council of the current position of the Abbey Fields 

Leisure centre. Following agreement by Council of a maximum figure, further work 
was undertaken, and agreement was reached with Group Leaders to proceed, 

following costs revisions by contractors. However, costs had been more than 
originally anticipated. This was due to a number of factors such as subcontractors’ 
quotes being higher than expected, bidding fatigue and high inflation in the 

construction industry locally. After negotiations on works and pricing, a figure was 
agreed. However, this came with some sacrifices from the scheme including not 

resurfacing the tennis court would, saving £230k, £100k reduction in staff costs, 
the removal of the replacement of the duck feeding platform, and a discount was 

achieved through agreeing the deal within a week. The contract was not yet signed, 
but the target date for the Chief Executive to sign this was 18 March 2024.  

 

(At 6.54pm the meeting was adjourned for 15 minutes to allow for a comfort break, 
and it reconvened at 7.14pm) 

 
(The meeting resumed in public session)  

 

82. Setting of the Council Tax 2024/25 
 

(a) the recommendations from the meeting of the Cabinet held on 8 February 
2024 in Minute Number 84, were proposed by Councillors Chilvers and 
seconded by Councillor King, subject to the addendum circulated that 
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proposed allocations of the additional £173,000 central funding guarantee 
from the Government. 

 
Councillor Boad proposed the Liberal Democrat Amendment to the budget, 

seconded by Councillor Milton. That would allocate this additional £173,000 
Funding Guarantee as follows:  

 

 £73.4k to establish a fund to kick start local groups by funding the 
necessary expertise and consultancy support to undertake a feasibility study 

and to develop a business case for potential community energy scheme. 
These could then be used for seeking grants from external bodies to provide 
the necessary funding to support any local scheme.  

 £4k to support Armed Forces Day events.  

 £96k to replace the funding that was allocated from the General Fund 
Volatility Reserve (GFVR) to present a balanced budget. As per the original 

Cabinet report, £4.475m was to be allocated from the General Fund 
Volatility Reserve, leaving a remaining balance of £3.853m to cover future 

year deficits. This change would see £4.379m being required from the GFVR 
to present a balanced budget and leave a remaining balance in the reserve 
of £3.949m. 

 
Councillors Boad, Hales, Milton and Chilvers spoke on this item.  

 
On being put to the vote the amendment was lost. 

 
Prior to the vote, a recorded vote was requested by Councillor Boad and duly 
seconded by two Councillors.  

 
The votes on the amendment were as follows: 

 
For: Councillors Barton, Boad, K Dickson, R Dickson, Hales, Kholer, Luckhurst, 
Margrave, Matecki, Milton, Noonan, Payne, Phillips, Redford, Russell, Syson and 

Williams.  
 

Against: Aizlewood, Armstrong, Billiald, Browne, Chilvers, Collins, Cron, Davison, 
Dray, Gorman, D Harrison, J Harrison, King, Roberts, Rosu, Sinnott, Sullivan, 
Tangri, C Wightman, P Wightman and Yellapragada.  

 
There were no abstentions. 

 
Councillors Sinnott, Collins, Hales, Payne R Dickson, D Harrison, Davison, Cron, 
Phillips, Milton, J Harrison, Armstrong and Chilvers spoke on the substantive motion 

from Councillors Chilvers & King.  
 

Resolved that the recommendations contained in minute 84 
headed “Budget 2024/25 – General Fund Revenue and 
Capital” as set out in the report of the Cabinet meeting held 

on 8 February 2024, subject to the addendum circulated at 
the meeting, be approved and adopted. 

 
By law, a recorded vote was required on this decision. The votes on this were as 
follows: 

 
For: Councillors Aizlewood, Armstrong, Barton, Billiald, Boad, Browne, Chilvers, 

Collins, Cron, Davison, K Dickson, R Dickson, Dray, Gorman, Hales, D Harrison, J 
Harrison, King, Kohler, Luckhurst, Margrave, Milton, Noonan, Payne, Redford, 
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Roberts, Rosu, Russell, Sinnott, Sullivan, Syson, Tangri, C Wightman, P 
Wightman, Williams and Yellapragada. 

 
Against: Councillors Matecki and Phillips. 

 
There were no abstentions. 

 
(b) The report of the Responsible Financial Officer set the Council Tax for the 

area of Warwick District, incorporating its own budget, which was borne by 

Council Tax, along with the precepts from the other authorities within the 
area. 

 
The report, as amended by the addendum circulated at the meeting, was proposed 
by Councillor J Harison and seconded by Councillor Chilvers. 

 
The Head of Finance explained that three Parish Councils were yet to set their 

precept and provide this to the Council, as the collection authority, with the 
necessary figures. Therefore, after taking legal advice, an additional decision was 
requested to enable the Head of Finance to set the revised precepts and issue bills 

for them.  
 

The Head of Finance highlighted that the total value of Parish / Town Council 
precepts had been changed to £2,292,139.89 (1.2 – e) and the Combined District 
and Parish Expenditure borne by Council Tax changed to £12,907,982.60 (1.2 – c). 

 
Councillor Collins spoke on this item.  

 
Resolved that 
 

(1) as set out in the General Fund Revenue and Capital 
Budget 2024/25 (Cabinet recommendations, 8 February 

2024 and Appendix 3): 

 (a) the Revenue Budgets for 2024/25  

 (b) the Capital Programme for 2024/25, 

be approved; 

 

(2) the amounts for the 2024/25 Warwick District Tax Base, 
be noted; 

 

(3) the amounts for the 2024/25 Warwick District Council’s 
Council Tax, including Parish / Town Council precepts 

(Appendix 2 to the minutes), be noted; 

 

(4) the amounts for the 2024/25 Warwickshire County 
Council and Warwickshire Police and Crime 
Commissioner precepts, be noted; 

 

(5) the total Council Tax for the District for each band in 

each Parish / Town Council (Appendix 3 to the 
minutes), be approved subject to (6) below; and 

 

(6) the Head of Finance be delegated authority in 
consultation with the Chief Executive, Monitoring Officer 
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and Group Leaders and Portfolio Holder for Resources, 
to amend the precept value for Bishops Tachbrook, 

Budbrooke and Beausale, Haseley, Honiley & Wroxall 
Parish Councils if they provide a revised precept on or 

before 29 February 2024. 

 

(Councillor Luckhurst left the meeting during this item)  
 

By law, a recorded vote was required on this item and the votes were recorded as 

follows: 
 

For: Councillors Aizlewood, Armstrong, Barton, Billiald, Boad, Browne, Chilvers, 
Collins, Cron, Davison, K Dickson, R Dickson, Dray, Gorman, Hales, D Harrison, J 
Harrison, King, Kohler, Luckhurst, Matecki, Margrave, Milton, Noonan, Payne, 

Phillips, Redford, Roberts, Rosu, Russell, Sinnott, Sullivan, Syson, Tangri, C 
Wightman, P Wightman, Williams and Yellapragada. 

 
There were no votes against and there were no abstentions. 

 

83. Housing Revenue Account (HRA) Budget 2024/25 and Housing Rents 
Setting Report 

 
The report of the Cabinet of 8 February 2024 in respect of minute number 85 was 
proposed by Councillor P Wightman and seconded by Councillor Chilvers. 

 
Councillors P Wightman, R Dickson and Chilvers spoke on this item.  

 
Resolved that the recommendations contained in minute 
number 85 headed “Housing Revenue Account (HRA) Budget 

2024/25 and Housing Rents Setting Report” as set out in the 
report of the Cabinet meeting held on 8 February 2024, be 

noted and approved.  
 

84. Cabinet Report 

 
It was proposed by Councillor Sinnott and seconded by Councillor Davison that the 

recommendations from the of 8 February 2024 Cabinet meeting in respect of the 
Air Quality Management Area (AQMA) Revocations, be approved.  
 

Resolved that that the recommendations contained in 
minute number 86 headed “Air Quality Management Area 

(AQMA) Revocations” as set out in the report of the Cabinet 
meeting held on 8 February 2024, be approved.  

 
85. Appointments to Committee & Outside Bodies 
 

It was proposed by Councillor J Harrison, seconded by Councillor Roberts and  
 

Resolved that  
 

(1)  Councillor Falp be appointed to Warwick District 
Conservation Forum in place of Councillor Luckhurst; 
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(2)  Councillor C Wightman be appointed as a Member of 
the Overview & Scrutiny Committee in place of the 

Labour Group vacancy; 
 

(3)  Councillor C Wightman be appointed as a substitute for 
Audit & Standards Committee;  

 
(4) Councillors J Harrison, C Wightman, P Wightman and 

Sinnott be appointed as substitutes to Planning 

Committee; 
 

(5)  Councillor C Wightman be appointed as a substitute for 
Licensing & Regulatory Committee; and 

 

(6)  Councillors R Dickson, King (as Chair/Portfolio Holder), 
Armstrong, Barton, Phillips and C Wightman be 

appointed to the Abbey Fields Swimming Pool Finance 
Oversight Group. 

 

86. Common Seal 
 

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Davison, and 
 

Resolved that the Common Seal of Warwick District Council 

be affixed to such documents as it may be required for 
implementing decisions of the Council arrived at this day. 

 
(The meeting ended at 8.29pm) 

 

 
 

 
CHAIRMAN 

20 March 2024 
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Appendix 1  

 
Email from Councillor P Wightman in response to questions from Councillor Boad.  

 
Dear Councillor Boad,  

 
Sorry again for my oversight in not responding to your earlier email. 
 

I have now obtained the information you requested.   
  

How many Sheltered Housing Schemes do we have in the district, and where are they? 
  

Acorn Court 
Stockton 

Grove 

Leamington 

Spa 

CV32 

7NP 

Chandos Court Chandos Street 

Leamington 

Spa 

CV32 

4YU 

James Court Weston Close Warwick 

CV34 

4PD 

Yeomanry Close Priory Road Warwick 

CV34 

4UT 

Tannery Court Bertie Road Kenilworth 

CV8 

1QY 

 

How many residents live in each scheme? 

  

Site All Units  
  

Units 

Currently Let 
Tenants All occupants (Leasehold Units) 

Acorn 44 42 45 48 0 
Chandos 48 48 49 51 0 
James 25 23 24 25 0 
Tannery 40 37 42 44 0 
Yeomanry 31 30 30 33 0 

How many attended the Christmas lunches provided by the District Council? 

  
Chandos Court = 20  
  

Tannery Court = 23 
  

James Court = 17 
  
Acorn Court = 25 

  
Was there any charge to the tenants? 

  
The Christmas events were provided free of charge to the tenants. 
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How many over 55 schemes (Non Sheltered) do we have? 
  

Site All Units  
  

Units 

Currently 

Let 

Tenants All occupants (Leasehold Units) 

Radcliffe 

Gdns 
52 52 56 73 2 

Sayer 

Court 
81 80 99 119 0 

Stamford 

Gdns 
40 38 42 55 6 

  
In addition to the 361 properties within the 8 locations referenced in the tables above, 
there are a further 1,069 age designated WDC properties across the district making a 
total of 1,430 age designated properties. 

 
I trust this now provides the information you wanted but please let me know if you had 

any additional queries.  
 
Best wishes 

  
  

Paul Wightman 
Warwick District Council Labour Group Leader 
Councillor, Warwick Woodloes and All Saints 

Housing Portfolio Holder 
Mobile: 07841 684270
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        Appendix 2 

Budget and Council Tax 2024/25 

Calculation of Warwick District Council Element including Special Expenses 

 BAND A BAND B BAND C BAND D BAND E BAND F BAND G BAND H 

 £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 

Warwick District Council 121.43 141.67 161.91 182.15 222.63 263.11 303.58 364.30 

PARISH/TOWN COUNCIL         

Baddesley Clinton 144.71 168.83 192.95 217.07 265.31 313.55 361.78 434.14 
Baginton 159.78 186.41 213.04 239.67 292.93 346.19 399.45 479.34 
Barford, Sherbourne & Wasperton 168.01 196.01 224.02 252.02 308.03 364.03 420.03 504.04 
Beausale, Haseley, Honiley & Wroxall* 140.18 163.54 186.91 210.27 257.00 303.73 350.45 420.54 
Bishops Tachbrook* 157.69 183.97 210.26 236.54 289.11 341.67 394.23 473.08 
Bubbenhall 161.44 188.35 215.26 242.17 295.99 349.81 403.61 484.34 
Budbrooke* 149.75 174.71 199.67 224.63 274.55 324.47 374.38 449.26 

Burton Green 147.50 172.08 196.67 221.25 270.42 319.59 368.75 442.50 
Bushwood 121.43 141.67 161.91 182.15 222.63 263.11 303.58 364.30 
Cubbington 148.08 172.77 197.45 222.13 271.49 320.86 370.21 444.26 
Eathorpe, Hunningham, Offchurch, 
Wappenbury 157.18 183.38 209.58 235.78 288.18 340.58 392.96 471.56 
Hatton 131.20 153.06 174.93 196.80 240.54 284.27 328.00 393.60 
Kenilworth 137.92 160.90 183.89 206.88 252.86 298.83 344.80 413.76 
Lapworth 139.77 163.07 186.36 209.66 256.25 302.85 349.43 419.32 
Royal Leamington Spa 139.31 162.53 185.75 208.97 255.41 301.85 348.28 417.94 
Leek Wootton 160.12 186.81 213.50 240.19 293.57 346.95 400.31 480.38 
Norton Lindsey 152.56 177.99 203.42 228.85 279.71 330.57 381.41 457.70 
Old Milverton & Blackdown 147.66 172.27 196.88 221.49 270.71 319.93 369.15 442.98 
Radford Semele 145.17 169.37 193.56 217.76 266.15 314.55 362.93 435.52 
Rowington 146.62 171.05 195.49 219.93 268.81 317.68 366.55 439.86 
Shrewley 136.08 158.77 181.45 204.13 249.49 294.86 340.21 408.26 
Stoneleigh & Ashow 150.66 175.77 200.88 225.99 276.21 326.43 376.65 451.98 
Warwick 153.83 179.47 205.11 230.75 282.03 333.31 384.58 461.50 
Weston-under-Wetherley 292.00 340.67 389.34 438.01 535.35 632.69 730.01 876.02 
Whitnash 182.03 212.37 242.71 273.05 333.73 394.41 455.08 546.10 
Proportion of Band D 6/9 7/9 8/9 9/9 11/9 13/9 15/9 18/9 
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*Awaiting formal precept request from Parish         

        Appendix 2a 

Budget and Council Tax 2024/25                                                    

District and Parish/Town Council by Band 

 BAND A BAND B BAND C BAND D BAND E BAND F BAND G BAND H 

 £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 

Warwick District Council 121.43 141.67 161.91 182.15 222.63 263.11 303.58 364.30 

PARISH/TOWN COUNCIL         

Baddesley Clinton 23.28 27.16 31.04 34.92 42.68 50.44 58.20 69.84 
Baginton 38.35 44.74 51.13 57.52 70.30 83.08 95.87 115.04 
Barford, Sherbourne & Wasperton 46.58 54.34 62.11 69.87 85.40 100.92 116.45 139.74 
Beausale, Haseley, Honiley & Wroxall* 18.75 21.87 25.00 28.12 34.37 40.62 46.87 56.24 
Bishops Tachbrook* 36.26 42.30 48.35 54.39 66.48 78.56 90.65 108.78 
Bubbenhall 40.01 46.68 53.35 60.02 73.36 86.70 100.03 120.04 
Budbrooke* 28.32 33.04 37.76 42.48 51.92 61.36 70.80 84.96 

Burton Green 26.07 30.41 34.76 39.10 47.79 56.48 65.17 78.20 
Bushwood         

Cubbington 26.65 31.10 35.54 39.98 48.86 57.75 66.63 79.96 

Eathorpe, Hunningham, Offchurch, Wappenbury 35.75 41.71 47.67 53.63 65.55 77.47 89.38 107.26 
Hatton 9.77 11.39 13.02 14.65 17.91 21.16 24.42 29.30 
Kenilworth 16.49 19.23 21.98 24.73 30.23 35.72 41.22 49.46 
Lapworth 18.34 21.40 24.45 27.51 33.62 39.74 45.85 55.02 
Royal Leamington Spa 17.88 20.86 23.84 26.82 32.78 38.74 44.70 53.64 
Leek Wootton 38.69 45.14 51.59 58.04 70.94 83.84 96.73 116.08 
Norton Lindsey 31.13 36.32 41.51 46.70 57.08 67.46 77.83 93.40 
Old Milverton & Blackdown 26.23 30.60 34.97 39.34 48.08 56.82 65.57 78.68 
Radford Semele 23.74 27.70 31.65 35.61 43.52 51.44 59.35 71.22 
Rowington 25.19 29.38 33.58 37.78 46.18 54.57 62.97 75.56 
Shrewley 14.65 17.10 19.54 21.98 26.86 31.75 36.63 43.96 
Stoneleigh & Ashow 29.23 34.10 38.97 43.84 53.58 63.32 73.07 87.68 
Warwick 32.40 37.80 43.20 48.60 59.40 70.20 81.00 97.20 
Weston-under-Wetherley 49.14 57.33 65.52 73.71 90.09 106.47 122.85 147.42 
Whitnash 60.60 70.70 80.80 90.90 111.10 131.30 151.50 181.80 
Proportion of Band D 6/9 7/9 8/9 9/9 11/9 13/9 15/9 18/9 
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        Appendix 3 

Council Tax Calculations 2024/25 Warwick District Council  

Including Warwickshire County Council And Warwickshire Police and Crime Commissioner 

PARISH/TOWN COUNCIL BAND A BAND B BAND C BAND D BAND E BAND F BAND G BAND H 

 £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 
Baddesley Clinton 1,495.31 1,744.53 1,993.75 2,242.97 2,741.41 3,239.85 3,738.28 4,485.94 
Baginton 1,510.38 1,762.11 2,013.84 2,265.57 2,769.03 3,272.49 3,775.95 4,531.14 
Barford, Sherbourne & Wasperton 1,518.61 1,771.71 2,024.82 2,277.92 2,784.13 3,290.33 3,796.53 4,555.84 
Beausale, Haseley, Honiley & Wroxall* 1,490.78 1,739.24 1,987.71 2,236.17 2,733.10 3,230.03 3,726.95 4,472.34 
Bishops Tachbrook* 1,508.29 1,759.67 2,011.06 2,262.44 2,765.21 3,267.97 3,770.73 4,524.88 
Bubbenhall 1,512.04 1,764.05 2,016.06 2,268.07 2,772.09 3,276.11 3,780.11 4,536.14 
Budbrooke* 1,500.35 1,750.41 2,000.47 2,250.53 2,750.65 3,250.77 3,750.88 4,501.06 

Burton Green 1,498.10 1,747.78 1,997.47 2,247.15 2,746.52 3,245.89 3,745.25 4,494.30 
Bushwood 1,472.03 1,717.37 1,962.71 2,208.05 2,698.73 3,189.41 3,680.08 4,416.10 
Cubbington 1,498.68 1,748.47 1,998.25 2,248.03 2,747.59 3,247.16 3,746.71 4,496.06 

Eathorpe, Hunningham, Offchurch, Wappenbury 1,507.78 1,759.08 2,010.38 2,261.68 2,764.28 3,266.88 3,769.46 4,523.36 
Hatton 1,481.80 1,728.76 1,975.73 2,222.70 2,716.64 3,210.57 3,704.50 4,445.40 
Kenilworth 1,488.52 1,736.60 1,984.69 2,232.78 2,728.96 3,225.13 3,721.30 4,465.56 
Lapworth 1,490.37 1,738.77 1,987.16 2,235.56 2,732.35 3,229.15 3,725.93 4,471.12 
Royal Leamington Spa 1,489.91 1,738.23 1,986.55 2,234.87 2,731.51 3,228.15 3,724.78 4,469.74 
Leek Wootton 1,510.72 1,762.51 2,014.30 2,266.09 2,769.67 3,273.25 3,776.81 4,532.18 
Norton Lindsey 1,503.16 1,753.69 2,004.22 2,254.75 2,755.81 3,256.87 3,757.91 4,509.50 
Old Milverton & Blackdown 1,498.26 1,747.97 1,997.68 2,247.39 2,746.81 3,246.23 3,745.65 4,494.78 
Radford Semele 1,495.77 1,745.07 1,994.36 2,243.66 2,742.25 3,240.85 3,739.43 4,487.32 
Rowington 1,497.22 1,746.75 1,996.29 2,245.83 2,744.91 3,243.98 3,743.05 4,491.66 
Shrewley 1,486.68 1,734.47 1,982.25 2,230.03 2,725.59 3,221.16 3,716.71 4,460.06 
Stoneleigh & Ashow 1,501.26 1,751.47 2,001.68 2,251.89 2,752.31 3,252.73 3,753.15 4,503.78 
Warwick 1,504.43 1,755.17 2,005.91 2,256.65 2,758.13 3,259.61 3,761.08 4,513.30 
Weston-under-Wetherley 1,642.60 1,916.37 2,190.14 2,463.91 3,011.45 3,558.99 4,106.51 4,927.82 
Whitnash 1,532.63 1,788.07 2,043.51 2,298.95 2,809.83 3,320.71 3,831.58 4,597.90 
Proportion of Band D 6/9 7/9 8/9 9/9 11/9 13/9 15/9 18/9 

Awaiting formal precept request from Parish*         

 


